School of Law Faculty Meeting November 17, 1986 Conference Room, 4PM

PRESENT: Browde, Desiderio, DuMars, Ellis, J., Ellis, W., Fink, Goldberg, Gonzales, Hall, Kovnat, MacPherson, Nathanson, Norwood, Parnall, Paterson, Winograd. Student Reps: DeMartino, Dunning, Whitley.

<u>ANNOUNCEMENTS:</u> Dean Parnall related recently voiced student concern about faculty participation in both professional and social activities of the law school. He would especially encourage greater faculty participation in such traditional activities as matanza and moot court as well as things like the Alternate Dispute Resolution program (scheduled 18-21 Nov.) which have been organized largely by the students.

FACULTY RECRUITMENT Professor Gonzales, Chair of the Faculty Appointments Committee, asked for discussion and guidance from the faculty on the matter of faculty hiring for academic year 1987-88. At question is filling the faculty position formerly filled by Professor Stelzner, and the possibility of a vacancy should Professor Teitelbaum decide not to return. The discussion that ensued focused mainly on the prospective availability of former faculty member Cruz Reynoso, and the possibilities of extending the stay of current visiting faculty members. The consensus among the faculty was that Dean Parnall relate the nature of the faculty sentiment to absent faculty members, continue discussions with Justice Reynoso, and take steps to encourage him to return to UNM Law School.

The meeting adjourned at 5PM.

E. K. Fuge (Faculty Secretary